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Agenda 
ETMD Board of Directors

         Kennebunk Town Hall  
October 12, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
1. Minutes of September 14, 2011 meeting (attached) 5 min
2. ETMD Priorities   80 min
· Review Budget FY 2012 –   
i. Amendments to the approved FY 2012 budget     
· Trail Management  

i. Operations 
· Signage update– Tad R  

· Trail Use – Tad R

a. Event Status – Bob L; Carole B
i. 10/16 – Harvest Half – KAB   
ii. 8/26/12 – Rev3 Triathlon – Saco-OOB-Scarborough  
iii. Event Policy – Revised draft attached 
b. Trail Markers

i. Emergency Response Markers; Town Lines
ii. Mileage 

ii. Outreach
· Kiosks – Bob H; Carole B 
· Southern ET  – John A (ETA meeting announcement attached)
3. Ongoing Projects:  (Monthly Summary to follow)  - 30 min  
· Saco to OOB –- PIN 13340.00  Carole B, John A

i. Completion scheduled 11/15 – 11/22

ii. Opening Ceremony at TA planned for 11/30

· Kennebunk – Arundel – Biddeford PIN 13341.00    - Tad R 
i. Arundel –updates parking, equestrian use     

· Scarborough –  019386.00 Bruce G
i. $150,000 design funding awarded for 2012-2013 cycle

4. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
5. Next Meeting – November 9, 2011
6.  Adjourn
ETMD Board of Directors

Kennebunk Town Hall
September 14, 2011    -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
Trustee Attendance

Kittery



-

Eliot



-

South Berwick


-
North Berwick


-

Wells



-

Kennebunk


Mike Claus (MC)
Arundel


Tad Redway, President (TR); Jenn Dumas, alternate (JD)
Biddeford


Dan Letellier, V.P. (DL)
Saco



Bob Hamblen, Sec’y (BH); John Sherman, alternate (JS)
Old Orchard Beach

-
Scarborough


Bruce Gullifer (BG)
South Portland


- 

ETA 1



John Andrews (JA)
ETA 2



-
ETA 3



Bob LaNigra (BL)
7. Minutes of August 10, 2011 meeting (attached) Motion by BL, seconded by JA, and so voted, unanimous.
8. ETMD Priorities   
· Review Budget FY 2012 – DL 
i. Approved on 8/10 – discussion on suggested changes  

DL: will be deficit as it currently stands. Left contingency fund as was, but raised trail maintenance fund. 

BL: asks to discuss personnel matter. Board enters executive session. DL: leave exec session, BG 2nds, and so voted, unanimous. Discussion: motion by MC that subcommittee of ETA/MD evaluate the ED, seconded by BL, and so voted, unanimous. MC: e-mail President goals and objectives. TR: by end of week please.
· Trail Management  


i. Operations 

· Signage update: JA -- ETA user attempted to bike Kittery to SP, but missed Turnpike Bridge due to inadequate signage. We need to update signs for end to end connectivity. Meeting scheduled for Sept. 19 with Dan Stewart to review signage for Saco-OOB section, will also bring up KAB section.

· Trail Use:

a. Four Season Trail Use – JA: Jim Bucar is not at mtg, but has asked whether snowmobile groomer might be possible for cross-country skiing? DL: Unitil wants 3 days notice for motorized maintenance on the Trail. MC: Unitil may accept authorized municipal grooming. JD: if snowmobiles see grooming, they’re liable to follow onto trail. DL: we should entertain no snowmobile use this winter. Tad: co-lo does not mention 3 day notice. Mike: they’re asking for the courtesy, we should extend it.

b. Upcoming Event Status – Bob L

i. 10/01 – Be Healthy 5k – KAB benefit for ET.

ii. 10/16 – Harvest Half-Marathon – will be held on the KAB section. Been to selectmen in Arundel, but Ordinance does not apply, was told. Approved by Biddeford and Kennebunk, and is in process of review by ETMD.

iii. 8/26/12 – Rev3 Triathlon – Saco-OOB-Scarborough. A for-profit, trying to contact Carole, have contacted OOB. BG: should we be charging a fee? BL: Portland charges $335 for Maine Marathon. Police costs charged separately. Getting word out to potential event sponsors re: permit and fee needs to be addressed. What should fee cover? DL: work study at UNE could be source of office help, or labor. BL: Sandy Larner will be at appreciation night for ETA’s Maine Lighthouse Ride, will ask her. BG: need meeting to address this. MC: should rec departments be asked how much to charge, how to administer? BG: establish guidelines, then I will administer. MC: Rec dept should administer. TR: currently, get permits from the town, then come back to ETMD. Bruce willing to be clearinghouse for that. Jen: Arundel is saying, we don’t care. BG: Charge a deposit in case they don’t clean up? Cert of insurance? BG: would like to see profit and non-profit fee structures from each town, develop from there. BG: app fee, non-refundable of $100 is fair. 1st to ETMD, then to towns, then to separate providers, e.g., trash pick-up. 

iv. Event Policy – Revised draft will be forwarded to Bruce for review.

c. ETMD Fundraiser? TR: similar to MLR, event to raise $ for ETMD. MC: fundraisers should go to ETA. JA: raising funds for quasi-municipal seems odd. ETMD will pass on fundraising.

d. SMMC – Bob L – no action.

e. Mile Markers – no action.

9. Other Business 
BG: benches on Scarborough Marsh, and agreement with Sewer Dist re: parking.

JA: mtg Friday with MTA, BL has bagpiper, mtg at Kennebunk Elementary School. MC will get knoxbox on trail, mile markers on trail are requested by public safety departments. 

BG: $ for design, Scarbrough connector project? BH: $150,000 has been awarded by MDOT, and believes that Dan or Jim may be drafting RFP for design work.

10. Next Meeting – October 12, 2011
11.  Adjourn
[image: image2.emf]Event Request Application

Eastern Trail Management District

The Eastern Trail Management District is pleased that you are considering hosting your event on our Trail system. Given the many competing Trail users, post-event clean-up costs, and public safety concerns of the host municipalities, we request that you complete the following application. Please be aware of the following points as you complete your application submission:   

· All facility requests must be submitted at least 30 days in advance so that we may better meet your needs.
· Cancellation/Refund:  To receive a refund, cancellations must be processed one week prior to event; all refunds will be assessed a $25 fee.

· Applicant is considered the authorized representative and does agree to ensure that all ETMD (Eastern Trail Management District) and hosting municipality policies will be followed and, further, does agree to pay all costs pertaining to event use.
· Any group event must complete the necessary paperwork, permits, and have approval in writing from the hosting municipality before ETMD final approval.  

· ETMD Use Policy:  Subject to the terms and conditions of the co-location agreement between ETMD, Unitil, and all area municipalities, anyone using the trail for an event must have retained written permission from all governing bodies.   The current trail acts as an active gas line corridor.  No use will be granted without all permissions in place.  No stakes can be used or put into the ground anywhere along the trail.
· Parking – separate approval is required for parking.  The applicant must secure approval in writing for parking from the appropriate parties prior to ETMD final approval. 

· Rainouts must be rescheduled through the ETMD office and participating municipalities.
Applicant Information


  


Youth
 
Adult

Name of Applicant
Name of Organization



P.O. Box (if applicable)
Street
Town  
State
Zip Code 

Organization Representative
Street
Town  
State
Zip Code

E-mail Address
Home Telephone
Work Telephone
Cell Phone  
Fax 


Facility Information

Activity 

Age Group

Eastern Trail Facility Requested 

Check here:
Profit
Non-Profit
Municipality
Closest cross street to start of event
Closest cross street to end of event

Fees 


Commercial
Non-Profit
Application Fee
$500
$100

	Dates Requested
	Time
	Number of Participants
	Number of Spectators
	Parking Spaces Needed

	
	Start
	End
	
	
	

	1.
	
	
	
	
	

	2.
	
	
	
	
	

	3.
	
	
	
	
	

	4.
	
	
	
	
	


Application Submission Checklist

Use this checklist to assist you in assembling a complete application package for the ETMD. The more complete your application, the faster we can process your request.  A complete application shall consist of the following items:

Event Request Application form filled out completely and signed

A brief narrative describing your proposed event. Include any promotional materials.

Application fee of $100 Non-Profit;  $500 Commercial.
Attach a sketch or map showing proposed location of the following items:

Parking:  Location, layout, and total number of proposed spaces______

Sanitation:  Location, layout, and total number of proposed Port-a-Potties______

Refuse:  Location of trash receptacles and central dumpster.  Total number of trash receptacles______

Temporary Structures:  Exact location of temporary structures, signs, and accessory structures.

First Aid Tent: Location of first aid stations.

Attach copies of Mass Gathering Permits or other required approvals from the governing municipality.

Attach Permission Letter for use of public or private property hosting off-trail parking, Port-a-Potties, staging, First Aid, or any other use associated with your event. 

Letter(s) of Commitment from local police department or County Sheriff’s Office agreeing to provide police coverage for road crossings, traffic, and/or crowd control.
Letter(s) of Commitment from municipal or private Emergency Medical Services contracted to provide EMS coverage for event.   

Letters of Commitment/contracts with solid waste and sanitary waste haulers contracted to collect and remove Port-a-Potties and trash form the event site and the Eastern Trail.
Attach Insurance Certificate naming Eastern Trail Management District as a co-insured party in the amount of $1 million per person/organization for injury, medical expense limit of $5,000 per person, $100,000 limit for rented property, and a general aggregate limit of $3,000,000.

Trail Stewards

ETMD will forward any requests for Trail Stewards to the applicable municipality for processing and approvals.  Trail Stewards will work with the municipality to provide assistance in trash removal and trail monitoring for potential “use abuse” – ATV’s, horses, dogs not under voice or leash control; maintenance issues (potholes) but may not operate motor vehicles on the trail or drive any stakes into the trail and surrounding areas.
Equestrian Use
Due to the extensive damage to the trail from horses’ hooves, there will no longer be any equestrian use permitted along the Eastern Trail.  Notices will be sent to stables, equestrian owners when possible, and the kiosks will contain signs stating No Equestrian Use Permitted.

Signature Required

I have read the above information and agree to follow all ETMD policies and procedures as noted on this form.  I also agree to pay all associated costs pertaining to event use.  


Signature of Applicant
Date

For ETMD Staff Only:

Written Approval Received from Hosting Municipalities (Check here) 

Name of Municipalities 

Date Received 


Parking Approvals Received (Check here) 

Parking Approvals Received From 


Unitil Permissions Received (Check here) 

Permissions still needed 


Paid:  $

Cash 

Check #

Credit 

Receipt to Applicant (Date) 

Date Received 

ETMD Staff Initials 


Packet Complete (check here) 

Approved 

Denied 


PRESS RELEASE
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

CONTACT: (207) 284-9260

eta@easterntrail.org

Eastern Trail Alliance Begins Southern Focus;

Shifts Monthly Meetings to Wells

Saco, Maine – The Eastern Trail Alliance will begin holding its regular monthly meetings at the Wells Town Hall every second Thursday, starting on Thursday, October 13, 2011.

This next meeting comes on the heels of the Eastern Trail’s greatest milestone yet, the September 28 opening ceremony for the Eastern Trail Turnpike Bridge just north of Exit 25 in Kennebunk. Imagine the scene of more than 500 people – including hundreds of 2nd and 3rd graders from nearby Kennebunk Elementary School – gathering to cross the bridge, while truckers passing below honked their horns in support! It was an exciting day several years in the making, and a dream come true for Eastern Trail founder John Andrews.

The opening of the new bridge is the perfect kickoff for the great work that lies ahead for the Eastern Trail. The fundraising, planning and development for the southern portion of the trail will now begin in earnest. 

“To emphasize the shift in focus, it is only appropriate to relocate our regular monthly meetings from North Dam Mill in Biddeford to the Town Hall in Wells,” said ETA Executive Director Carole Brush. “By making the process of development more accessible to the towns and citizens south of the bridge, we can one day make the entire Eastern Trail, from Kittery to South Portland, accessible to all.”

When completed, the Eastern Trail will connect the Piscataqua River in Kittery with Bug Light on Casco Bay in South Portland with a mostly off-road greenway. The Eastern Trail follows the route of the historic Eastern Railroad, the first rail line connecting Boston and the Portland area. It extends through 12 communities in York and Cumberland counties. The Eastern Trail is the Southern Maine portion of the 2,900 mile East Coast Greenway, which stretches from Key West, Florida to Calais, Maine.

The Alliance welcomes opportunities to tell groups about its dream. To schedule a no-cost Eastern Trail slide show, send an e-mail to eta@easterntrail.org or call the ETA’s office at 284-9260. For more information about the Eastern Trail check www.easterntrail.org.

Fees include a $25 administrative fee assessed by Scarborough Community Services for the processing of each application.
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